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Ways to Worship  

In the Sanctuary 

We are currently worshiping in-person in our sanctuary. Please assess your own health and be prepared to 

follow the guidelines publicized in the newsletter and bulletin as you consider attending worship indoors. If, 

at any time, the local schools switch back to online-only instruction, indoor in-person worship will be          

suspended and only the livestream & TV worship options will continue. 

 

Facebook Livestream 

We will continue to livestream our worship on our Facebook page 

at 9 am on Sundays. The video will be available throughout the  

rest of the week as well. 

 

Local Public Access TV 

Worship is still available on TV, on Channel 5 (Mediacom).  

The schedule is:  Mondays ð 6:30 pm  
Tuesdays ð 4:00 pm  
Wednesdays ð 10:00 am  
Fridays ð 7:00 pm 

Sundays ð 8:00 am (one week behind) 
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Our Council, at the recommendation of the SMART Team, has approved these 

new policies for stepping down from our current COVID precautions:  

Step 1: when state mask mandates are not in effect (this happens NOW) 
- masks optional in all church activities If you are not vaccinated, you are 
encouraged to continue wearing a mask. 
- remove COVID signage from around building/bulletin pages, and 
discontinue building sign-in for contact tracing Hand washing and "cover your 
cough" signs will remain in strategic places. 

- Coffee An' may be served outdoors at the discretion of the Angel teams 

Step 2:when the following county-level guidelines are met: (mostly likely would 
happen by fall, unless there is a local outbreak) 

~ Daily new cases per 100K are less than or equal to 10 
~ Infection rate is less than or equal to 1 
~ Positive test rate is less than or equal to 10% 
~ Percent of eligible population vaccinated is at least 70% 

Then... return to "normal" church procedures which include 
- open all pews in sanctuary 
- serve communion at front with bread and cups of wine/grape juice (wearing 
gloves or with obvious and frequent hand sanitizer use) 

- resume indoor Coffee An' and funeral luncheons 

After step 2 is achieved, if the county-level statistics spike, we will move back to step 
1. If the state reissues the mask mandate, we will reinstate all Yellow level 
precautions. 

Summer Worship Schedule 
Thursday Night Outdoor Service 
June -  August at 6:30 pm. 

We are starting up our Thursday night 
worship service again.  It will be an 
outdoor service on the patio, weather 
permitting.  Should it rain, we will find a 
place in the church for the service. 

 
Sunday Outdoor Worship   
3rd Sunday of each month at 9 am 

Bring your lawn chairs, blankets and join us out on the grass in front of the 
patio for our Sunday service.  This will give those who are not yet 
comfortable being inside for worship to be able to be with family and 
friends.  Mark your calendars  for the dates of our Outdoor Services: 

July 18th, August 15th  

Join us for July Worship and Events! 

Mission Statement 
To draw all people 

to Christ,  
nurture faith,  and 

fulfill our calling to serve 
 

Vision for Gethsemane 
A vibrant place of 

worship, learning and 
service, where every  
person is passionate 

about their belonging and  
their ministry 

 
Marks of Discipleship 

Pray daily 
Study Scriptures diligently 

Worship weekly 
Encourage Faith in Others 

Serve for the sake 
of others 

Give freely 
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Gethsemane Angel Coordinators  
     The Gethsemane Angel 
program is a way that we, as a 
congregation, are organizing 
ourselves in service to the Lord.  
We ask every person to volunteer 
to serve during one month of the 
year with a òTeam of Angelsó to 
provide all the help that is needed 
for worship services.  

     Each month the Angel 
Coordinator schedules the Angels 
with what is needed to be done.  
We are looking for 2 more Angel Coordinators for the 
months of:  August and October.  Please consider helping 
out for this position.  We have a new system up for 
Funeral Luncheons.  The Angel Coordinator will no longer 
be responsible for the funeral luncheons.  For questions, or 
if you would like to sign-up as an Angel Coordinator, 
please call the church office at:  741-4961.  Thank You. 
 
 

Pastor Amy receiving her Quilt from the 
Mission Sewing Group 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From the Pastor 

Dear Gethsemane, 

I began my time with you on June 15, 2020 and was 

ordained in the Gethsemane garden on July 18, 2020. 

So as I come to the end of this first year of being your 

called and ordained pastor, I want to say thank you. 

Thank you for opening your doors, your community, and 

your hearts to me as I came to you in such a strange 

and tumultuous time in all of our lives.  

Thank you for your kind words of encouragement, your 

faithful participation in all methods and modes of 

worship, and your willingness to try new things for the 

sake of hearing and sharing the gospel. 

Thank you for teaching me Finnish phrases like òkookilee 

koo!ó and "nªkemiin", filling my stomach with cardamom 

rolls and potica, and singing òSilent Nightó with me in 

the freezing cold on Christmas Eve and òJesus Christ is 

Risen Todayó at dawn on Easter morning. 

Most of all, thank you for your continued faithfulness as 

we grow and learn together in this ministry to which 

God has called us all. The ministry of sharing Godõs love 

with one another and our neighbors. The ministry of 

peace and reconciliation, filled with joy and struggle. 

The ministry of living life together as the body of Christ. 

May God bless all of our coming years together. 

Your sister in Christ, 

Pastor Amy 
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Give+:  What is it and how do I use it?  

     Give Plus is an App that you will be able to access 
and donate to Gethsemane through a quick, simple, and  
Secure digital payment channel.  If you would like a quick 
no-hassle method to donate, then this method is for you!  
With just a few simple steps to set up and in the time it 
takes for the collection plate to go around, you have 
made your donation.   

     First things first - Go to the App Store and download 
the Give+ app.  Once downloaded and opened up,    
provide your email address, Organization Name (which 
would be Gethsemane Lutheran Virginia MN), name, etc. 
You then will provide a password that you will want to  
remember.  You can provide several ways of giving (no 
account, credit card, debit, etc.)   

     Once you are set up, it literally takes under a minute 
to donate.  *Password or Fingerprint  *Select the         
frequency you would like and then select the amount.   
Select òNextó and method of donation.  The next window 
will ask for verification and then ask you to select 
òComplete Donationó.  The next window will thank you 
and provide a confirmation number.   

     Thatõs all there is to it!  Ask me questions!   

Sheila Vandervort 

Prayer Wall 

In your daily prayers, pray Godõs blessings for:   

§ Fran Shimmin, Peggy Tauzell, Quentin Bloomquist, 
Clarence Ivonen, Mark Andres, Alyssa Newman, and 

Kathy Meyers. 

Prayers of peace and comfort for: 

§ Family and friends on the death of Amy Jo Suihkonen 

§ Family and friends on the death of Shirley Sarkela 
Wiitala 

§ Family and friends on the death of Carol Erickson 

 

QR Code for Giving at Gethsemane:   

     When you are reading our 
monthly newsletter or the Sunday 
morning bulletin, you will see our 
QR giving code.  Simply take out 
your phone, scan the code, put in 
your password, select how much 
you want to give for the month, 

and press done.   

     Itõs as easy as that and takes less than a minute!   
 

Council Highlights 
     Summer is here! At this monthõs council meeting, we  
discussed a number of projects brought forth by the  
property team that need attention here at Gethsemane. 
Fixing leaky roof drains, a new roof on the garage,  
repairing broken windows on the east side of the  
sanctuary, and a number of other painting and repair  
ideas were discussed.  
     We will be looking for members to help with some of 
these things specifically and will be planning to hold some 
general work days for other projects. Now that we are 
coming out of Covid it would be great to see our  
congregation come together to prepare our building for a 
fantastic return to normal! When you hear of a project or 
work day, I know we all have busy schedules but working 
together is not only great fellowship, itõs also a gratifying 
way to serve. Hope to see you there!  
     Thank you all for the wonderful support you have  
continued to show for Gethsemane. Remember, during the 
summer we not only have our regular Sunday worship, 
there is also Thursdays at 6:30 as well as on line.  
 
Grace to you. Bennet  
 

Can You Help? 
     We are in need of one additional person on our of-
fering team.  Each person on our team spends about one 
hour per month assisting in counting the offering.  It is not 
difficult and no special math skills are needed. 
     Please see, call, or text Mary Horan if you are willing 
to volunteer or you have any questions.  Her cell number 
is:  218-780-7299.  Thank you.   
 
 

Church Pews for Sale 
     The Church is selling the pews from the chapel to 
make room for   
comfortable chairs. 
     The pews are 15 
feet long and made 
of oak.  Each pew is 
$100.00.   
     Please pay in the 
office.  Thank you. 
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Blessings to all who have a Birthday this Month: 
  3:  Sharon Lager, Gus Maki 

  4:  Peggy Reierson 

  5:  Tyler Reid 

  6:  Reneeõ Pollock 

  7:  Lynn Hedman, Bo Seppala 

  9:  Haidyn Seppi 

11:  Dorothy Garland, Branden Gulbranson 

12:  Vienna Zeidler 

13:  Karen Roberts 

14:  Craig Emery, Connor Saxhaug 

17:  Grace Brunfelt, Mark Giese, Brenna Tiedeman 

18:  Lynne Judnick 

20:  William Suihkonen, Emily Zeidler 

21:  Sarah Randall 

22:  David Pollock 

23:  Halli Aluni, Kaleb Dickinson, Wendy Kaalisch,  

       Vera Muck 

24:  Madison Pauling 

25:  Nelson Isaacson 

27:  Vivian Prlina 

28:  Kyle Flannigan 

29:  Pastor Amy Janssen 

30:  Bennet Bloomquist, Alexander Rebholz 

31:  Eric Kuitunen 

??:   Keegan Michalski 

Look whoõs celebrating  their Anniversary     
this Month, enjoy your Special Day! 
June and Kim Ross             7/3  

Joseph and Sara Madden            7/10  

Daneeõ and Jim Haenke            7/17  

Char and John Meinzer    

Edward and Shelly Zeidler            7/22  

Jim and Tina Pauling             7/29  

Celebrating the Anniversary of your Baptism: 
7/1:    Joyce Bloomquist  

7/2:    Jean Collins, Andrew Mahonen, Miller Ranta,  

           Brant Tiedeman 

7/6:    Tatiana Koski 

7/10:  Tyler Finc 

7/11:  Alexa Ismil, Mailee Peterson 

7/12:  Tom Krause, Niclas Pettinelli 

7/14:  Madison Krause 

7/15:  Pearl Fossum 

7/17:  Brock Birchem, Eric Krause, Josh Krause 

7/20:  Marilyn Somero  

7/25:  Jace Friedlieb 

7/27:  Skyler Workman 

7/28:  Abigal Olson, Brady Peterson 

7/30:  Dia Sandnas 

7/31:  Evan Friedlieb, Ben Harvey  
 

**If we have left you out, we need your help to know!   
Call the office to update your information** 
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Congratulations Class of 2021 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Seth Hauber, Juliana Pauling, Ben Wilson 

Not Pictured:  Orion Del Greco, Branden Gulbranson,  

and Jason Ramfjord 

 

 

Camp Corner 
2021 Bluegrass Festival - our 10th year! 
Sunday, July 25-Saturday, July 31 
A weeklong event to celebrate 10 years!  
Join us for a full week of celebrating and supporting the 
ministry of Camp Hiawatha and Camp Vermilion. 

Events throughout the week: 

¶ Weeklong Fund-A-Need campaign, with daily giving 
incentives; music videos by No Grass Limit 

¶ Online Church Basket Challenge and Silent Auction 
opens July 29 - bluegrass2021.givesmart.com 

¶ Live music and food at Camp Vermilion on July 31 - 
Sloughgrass, Sarah Mae and the Band 

¶ Raffle Prize winners drawn at 7pm, July 31 (live 
streamed event) 

¶ Bluegrass Worship at Camp Hiawatha on August 1 
 
2021 Raffle Prizes 

First Prize - Wenonah 2020 Minnesota II Kevlar Ultralight 
Canoe with Internal Skid Plates ($3,300 value) 

Second Prize - 11-inch iPad Pro with WiȤFi + Cellular, 
512GB of memory ($1500 value) 

Third Prize - $500 cash 

Raffle Tickets are $10 each. Available at Camp Hiawatha, 
Camp Vermilion, Duluth office, or by calling  

800-331-5148 

Scholarship Winners 
Congratulations to our Gethsemane 
Youth who received a $2,000 scholarship 
through the Mission Endowment Fund 

Alli Anderson, Hibbing Community College 

Ben Brunfelt, University of Minnesota 

Grace Brunfelt, University of Minnesota 

Bekah Davidson, Saint Scholastica College 

Sarah Davidson, University of St. Thomas 

Bethany Harvey, Augsburg University 

Seth Hauber, University of North Dakota 

Juliana Pauling, London University 

Ben Wilson, Arizona State University 

Halee Zorman, University of Minnesota Duluth 

High School Youth Reboot! 
Are you in high school (9th-12th grade)? 

Do you want to do fun activities  
and make a difference  
with lifelong friends? 

We want to help you restart  
a high school youth group at Gethsemane 

created by you, for you! 

Come to Ideas and Ice on  

July 18  - 4:00 to 6:00 

Food ñ Ice Cream Sundae Bar 

Conversation ñ    
What do you need from the church to live out your faith? 
How do you want to make a difference? 

What do you want to do just for fun? 

Fun ñ Basketball, Gaga Ball, Coloring, Relaxingé 
Letõs imagine together how we can have fun, do cool  

stuff, and live in faith together! 

 

 

VBS at Gethsemane! Save the Date! 
"God has done marvelous things." Psalm 98:1 
August 1 - 5 ; 6:00 - 7:30 pm 
Sign up with the church office by July 25! 
Registration fee: $15 
 
**Adults and Youth - We need YOU to make this  
happen!** 
Help out with crafts, games, snacks, set-up, or clean-up. 
One day, all days, any days. 
Contact the office to add your name to the helpers list! 

https://bluegrass2021.givesmart.com/
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Weekly Giving 
     Your giving continues to be generous!  For Year-
to-date through mid-June, giving has averaged 
$3,790 per week.  This is $367 per week above 
our budgeted planned giving level.  Thank you.  

Bruce 
 

Library News 
     Happy 4th of July.  Summer is upon us and most 
donõt want to be reading when the sky is blue and 
temperatures are so warm.  Our library committee 
members each recommend a favorite author rather 
than a specific book.  Hereõs a bit of both: 
     Charlene Ann Baumbich, Dearest Dorothy, Are 
We There Yet?  Humor from an award-winning  
journalist. 
     Philip Gulley, Almost Friends, Gulleyõs stories get 
at the heart of the simple joys, stranger than fiction 
humor, and day to day drama of small-town life. 
     Lorna Landvik, Welcome to the Great Mysteries, 
Landvik books are funny and heartwarming.  She 
captures the ups and downs of a small town and the 
humorous perspective of a big-city star. 
    Find more books on the library cart and enjoy a 
good summer read. 

June Angels 
     Heartfelt gratitude to all the June Angels who 
volunteered as greeters/video recorders/readers 
and the coffee an'ers, which was brought back for 
the first time this month since Covid, what a crazy 
time it has been!  
     We are grateful to mingle after service again 
and without masks!  Kudos to our June Angel  
Volunteers and extra kudos to those who  
volunteered multiple times this month, please note 
that Debbie Poderzay volunteered for 3 Sundays in 
June, what an Angel! 
Greeters/Hosts-- Evie and Rick Kinnunen (two  
Sundays), Nancy Rosewall, Mary Horan. 
Readers--Debbie Poderzay (two Sundays), Mayme 
Barber, Brenda Ryberg. 
Recorders--Bill Norton (two Sundays), Molly  
Pemmaraju, Debbie Poderzay.  
Coffee An'--Bunny and Pastor Amy, Molly  
Pemmaraju, Joyce and Bennet Bloomquist, Pam  
Burgess. 
     Have a lovely summer everyone and please  
volunteer when you are called and able...servant's 
heart!!   

Molly Pemmaraju-Angel Coordinator 

Generosity Team 

GETHSEMANE GIFTS! 

Welcome to our edition of òGethsemane Gifts!ó  Each month 

we will recognize the gifts of generosity that we have         

experienced from our very own Gethsemane Family.  We will 

focus on one member of our church who has experienced a  

time of support, love, and/or generosity from other members 

of our church.    

This month please welcome  ð  Dan Karlin 

     I have lived in the quad cities for almost 2 years.  
Checked out 10 churches in the area as well as Duluth.  

     Though not a fan of traditional church music, I was drawn 
to the contemporary music of Gethsemaneñsongs from when 
I took church kids to youth gatherings (ok, the 80õs and 
90õs).  Coffee anõ gave me an opportunity to ôbreak inõ to 
getting to know some of the members. 

     A strong believer in giving back as part of my rent for 
living on Earth (and because Jesus commands it), I joined the 
meatball group at the Salvation Army.  Attending the      
congregational meeting just before Covid hit, I was amazed 
at how many members turned out to show their eagerness to 
do outreach.  Your clothing fence and food cupboard are 
great starters.  I hope the next step is meeting our neighbors 
and sponsoring some food events with them. 

 

 

WARM YOUR HEART COMMUNITY CLOTHESLINE 
and FOOD PANTRY   

     Spring is here and summer is just around the corner, but 
letõs keep contributing to our Community Clothesline. 

     Do you have extra jackets, shirts, sweatshirts, pants, 
shoes, T-Shirts, etc.é?  Iõm sure any type of clothing will be 
helpful.   

     You can help your neighbors by putting each  item in a 
plastic bag to keep it dry, labeling it (for example, "child 
hat, size M" or "men's jacket, size XL"), and clip it anywhere 
on the 'clothesline' [on the fence] on the west side of the 
church!  (Clothespins are on site).  The Community Clothesline 
is accessible at all times (24/7) from both the north and south 
parking lots.   

     We also have a Community Food Pantry next to the 
clothesline for putting nonperishable food items, personal 
care items, and paper products.   

     GIVE WHAT YOU CAN ~ TAKE WHAT YOU NEED.  Let's 
do what we can to help our friends and neighbors. 
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 Prayer Shawls:   
     Gethsemane is looking for men or women that 
would be willing to give of their time to make Prayer 
Shawls.  Shawls can be given to  people for:  
undergoing medical procedures, as a comfort after a 
loss or in times of stress; during bereavement; prayer 
or meditation; commitment or marriage ceremonies;  
birthing, nursing a baby; during illness and recovery; 
ministering to others -  there are endless possibilities.   
     While being made each shawl has been prayed 
over and blessed for the recipient.  The pattern is easy 
to do and patterns are available for you!  If you feel 
that you can help out with this ministry, stop by the  
office to get a copy of the patterns or email me,   
Sheila Vandervort, at:  vandervort@mchsi.com and I 
will get you started!  They can be crocheted, knitted or 
sewed.... 
 
 

Ask & Receive 
     This is a way we can serve and love one another as 
Christ loves us. If you have a need, large or small, 
write your request on a tag on the board. On the other 
half of the tag, write your name and telephone  
number and place it in the box. Check the board to 
see if you can help. If you see something you can do, 
take the card and bring it to the church office and 
weõll connect you to the person who needs your skill or 
presence. 
 
 

Can You Buy Two?  
     Our food pantry has been a busy place, both by 
people giving and receiving food! Next time you are 
running into the store think -Could I buy two? Chances 
are the yummy thing you are picking up for yourself 
would also be appreciated by someone utilizing our 
pantry. Cut out this little card to help remind you to ask 
yourself- Can I buy two? Maybe you are a diligent 
grocery store list maker so this would be helpful next 
to your note pad. Maybe you just like to see what the 
grocery store wants you to have; stick this card in your 
wallet or purse as a reminder!  

Mission Sewing Group 

     Here is a picture of the Dedication and Blessing of the 
quilts that were made by the Gethsemane Quilters.  
These quilts will be sent to Lutheran World Relief. 

     Lutheran World Relief distributed its first quilts in 

1945 to families in war-torn Europe following the Second 

World War. Within a decade, the ministry was reaching 

around the globe to villages far removed from the 

worldõs attention. Today, an average of 300,000 quilts 

are lovingly given worldwide each year. 

     LWR Mission Quilts are highly regarded throughout 

the world because of their quality and consistency. Your 

careful adherence to our quilt-making guidelines will   

ensure that every quilt is useful, consistent and fair. 

     LWR Mission Quilts create a tangible, lasting bond        

between the people who lovingly assemble them, and our 

neighbors around the world, who receive quilts in their 

greatest times of need. 

     We give thanks to the countless men, women, and 

youth who assemble LWR Mission Quilts every year. If 

youõd like to learn more and become a part of this     

ministry of love, visit lwr.org/quilts. 

mailto:vandervort@mchsi.com

